
Not your Ordinary Newsletter. . . Not Your Ordinary Church 

The Pinnacle 

May 2012 

DONATE:  Still holding on to some furniture and home accessories that just don’t work in your home anymore?  

Have some “Crate & Barrel-type” serving pieces that you no longer use? 

 

¥Here’s your opportunity to donate those high quality items that you aren’t using. 

¥Bring donation items to Church on Thursday and Friday afternoons,  May 3 and 4 (for other arrangements on 
donated items, call  Ed Cheramy at 690-1245)  Sorry we cannot accept tube TV’s, mattresses  or large wall units.  

 

SHOP:   Need a change in bed coverings to brighten up a bedroom?  Like to find a high quality lamp, rug, bookcase 

or dresser at a bargain price?    ¥Here’s your opportunity to buy high quality home furnishings at used prices. 

 ¥Prices range from $10 to $1000 plus. 

 ¥Selection includes furniture, tables, chairs, dressers, rugs, pillows, lamps, bed coverings and           

much more.    

 ¥Come to the sale and send and tell your friends. 

(this is not the annual summer rummage sale)   

Please shop at the Sale to support the Church’s mission and outreach programs. 

 

Annual Home Furnishings Sale 
“high-quality home furnishings at used prices” 

Saturday, May 5      

9:00am 

PCJH Fellowship Hall 

To: Rev. Paul Hayden          4/18/2012   

Every now and then I truly enjoy writing to some individual who has brought joy, pleasure and understanding into my life 

and in so doing has helped me become a better child of God's and that you have done. 

Paul, I have been away from Jackson Hole for over 10 years now and each month I await the arrival of "The Pinnacle" which 

enlightens me about the all the affairs of the PCJH .......... what a pleasure !! The essence of this little note is simply to 

say "thank you" to you and the entire membership of the PCJH for all you have brought into my life. 

Sincerely,  Fred C. Fishback      Naples, Florida 



Howdy Everyone.   

 

When the day of Pentecost had come,  
they were all together in one place. 

    Acts 2:1 
 

The Day of Pentecost was the birthday of the Christian 

Church.  On that day the One who moved across the 

chaos of creation (Genesis 1:3) moved across the chaos 

those early disciples had experienced after Jesus’ 

death.  On that day the breath of God was breathed 

into them afresh and they became living beings (Genesis 

2:7).  On that day the languages that had been con-

fused because of selfish intent (Genesis 11) were uni-

fied afresh so each person could understand in their 

own language the amazing deeds of God’s power.  With 

the coming of the Holy Spirit a new day had begun. 

 

The verse above makes an incredible statement con-

cerning those early Christians: “…they were all to-

gether…in one place.”  I understand that the direct ref-

erence was their physical location which may have been 

the upper room where they had shared the Last Supper 

with Jesus.  However, “being together…in one place” can 

mean so much more.  Acts 1:14 tells us:  

 

All these were constantly devoting themselves 
to prayer, together with certain women, in-
cluding Mary the mother of Jesus, as well as 

his brothers. 
 

The disciples were devoting themselves to prayer!  It 

had only been a few weeks earlier that they couldn’t 

stay awake with Jesus in the garden.  Now, they were 

“being together…in one place” devoting themselves to 

prayer.  Miracles happen. 

 

The disciples were incorporating women!  In a society 

where women were excluded from the core of religious 

life,  the  disciples,  men  and  women  alike  were “being  

together… in one place.”  Maybe they had learned 

something from their Lord and Savior about how to 

treat those who had been excluded from the family 

of faith.  Miracles happen. 

 

Jesus’ brothers became a part of the team!  His 

brothers had not been big followers.  Early in his min-

istry they had heard and believed that he was “out of 

his mind” and had attempted to “restrain him” (Mark 

3:21).  The resurrection had changed their minds and 

their hearts and now they were part of the “being 

together…in one place.”  Miracles happen.   

 

I don’t believe it was easy for these transforming 

events to take place.  I do believe Jesus knew there 

was work that had to be done as they waited “for the 

promise of the Father” (1:4) that came on Pentecost.  

They had to work so they might be together in the 

same place spiritually as well as spatially.  When they 

‘arrived’ the Spirit came, the disciples were empow-

ered, and the world has never been the same.  They 

shared their faith, they cared for those in need, the 

Fruit of the Spirit was developed in their character, 

and people of their day responded.  May it be so for 

us this Pentecost.      

 

Pastor Paul 

 

 

 

P.S.  This has nothing to do with Pentecost but every-

thing to do with sharing the good news of what God 

has called PCJH to do and be in our community.  Terri 

Hayden wants to put a float together for the 4th of 

July Parade.  It will focus on celebrating the Freedom 

we have to do God’s work and the ways we go about 

doing it.  If you would like to participate on a Float 

Team, please speak with Terri, call the office (734-

0388) or our home (732-1390). 
 

 



 Rev. Ben Pascal Children, Youth & Family Newsletter 

 
Dear PCJH Family, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well and experiencing 
God’s blessing in your life.  I continue to thank 
God for this congregation every day and I look 
forward to continuing to work alongside you as we 
share God’s love in Jesus Christ with Jackson 
Hole and beyond.  Below is a Scripture that has 
been significant in my life over the past few years. 
 

 “Blessed is the one who trusts in the 
Lord.”~Psalm 40:4 

 
My prayer is that you are indeed blessed as you 
trust the Lord with your life.  May the peace of 
Christ that transcends all understanding cover 
you and fill you.  The beauty of being blessed by 
God is that it doesn’t matter what our circum-
stance is, God’s blessing can always be upon us 
if we have the eyes to see, the ears to hear, and 
the will to trust. 
 
Tierra Nueva, Nicaragua 
Having just returned from Nicaragua, I was struck 
by how blessed the villagers of Tierra Nueva 
were, even in the midst of their material poverty.  
One of the elders of the village said something 
that I will remember for a very long time.  He said, 
“We have never been materially rich, but we have 
always been spiritually rich.”  Wow!  Isn’t being 
spiritually rich something that we all want and 
need?  Can we honestly say this about our own 
lives?  My prayer is that we can all strive to be 
spiritually rich, and as a result, experience the 
immense blessing of God. 
 
James 2:5 says, “Listen, my dear brothers and 
sisters: Has not God chosen those who are poor 
in the eyes of the world to be rich in faith and to 
inherit the kingdom he promised those who love 
him?”  As we continue to walk with the villagers of 
Tierra Nueva, I am confident that many of us will 
have our eyes, ears and hearts opened to the 
wealth of the kingdom of God as we walk with 
those who are poor, but rich in faith. 
 
If you would like to learn more about our first 
Agros service team trip to Tierra Nueva,        
Nicaragua, the team will make a small presenta-
tion with a slideshow at an upcoming worship  
service May 20th.  The team will have a longer 

 
 
 
presentation before and/or after the service for 
those who would like to learn more about what 
God is doing in the lives of the  1villagers of 
Tierra Nueva. 
 
Mother’s Day Flower Sale 
I encourage you to show your love and support  
to the mothers in your life by buying them some 
flowers.  Our JOY Summer Camp ministry is   
providing flowers for presale and ready for       
pick-up at church on Mother’s Day.  The proceeds 
from the sale will help to provide scholarships for 
kids who need financial assistance in order to  
attend our JOY Summer Camp ministry.  By the 
way, if you haven’t yet signed your child up for 
summer camp, I strongly recommend that you do.  
It is an amazing summer full of faith and fun for 
your child as they explore the outdoors, the   
community and their faith.  Registration is cur-
rently open and space is limited. 
 
Spring Work Days 
For those of you who have a lot of spring house 
work or yard work to accomplish, please consider 
hiring some of our youth mission trip students to 
come to your home to work.  The money they 
raise will go directly to their personal fundraising 
goal for their service trip to Hollywood, CA, where 
they will be serving the homeless.  There is an 
announcement in this month’s Pinnacle that pro-
vides more details.  The students will be available 
only during the month of May, so please contact 
Preston Gordon if you have some work that 
needs to get done around your house. 
 
I hope you have a fantastic month and may God 
bless you with abundant faith, hope, love and joy! 
 
   Faithfully,  
~Pastor Ben 



 P R E S B Y T E R I A N  

C H U R C H  O F  

J A C K S O N  H O L E   

Save the Dates 
 

May 1st 
Happy May Day! 
“Spring Work 
Days” begin as a 
HS    Mission fund-
raising event 
through the month 
of May. 

 
May 6th 

First Communion 
with students and 
parents from the 
First Communion 
Class at the 10:15 
Worship Service. 
Special Youth 
Group:  Afternoon 
get together in 
honor of SPRING! 

 
May 13th 

Special Mother’s 
Day 10:15 Worship 
Service. 
Regular Youth 
Group 5:30 to 
7:30pm. 

 
May 20th 

HS Mission Trip    
meeting, 9:00am 
Regular Youth 
Group 5:30 to 
7:30pm. 

 
May 27th 
No Youth Group due  
to Memorial Day       
Weekend! 
 
May 28th 
Memorial Day 
 
May 30th 
Last Wednesday  
Rendezvous 
 
June 5th 
5th Grade Turning 
Point Dinner, 5:30pm 
 
June 7th 
Little Lambs Gradua-
tion 

 

 

May 2012 Children, Youth & Family Newsletter 

Children, Youth & 
Family Newsletter 

Celebrate Moms 

Show your love and support to your Mother, Wife or Friend 
on Mother’s Day, Sunday, May 13th!  Purchase a bouquet 

of flowers created by Inner Forest Flowers, Inc. and all 

proceeds will go toward J.O.Y. Summer Camp tuition     
assistance!  Pre-orders are encouraged and will be taken 
until Sunday, May 6th.  Bouquets are $20.00 and will be 

available for pick-up on Mother’s Day after both the 8:00am 
and 10:15am Worship Services.  Bouquets for purchase will 

be available on a limited basis on Mother’s Day.   
Contact Diane McGee to order at 739-9591 or dmcgee@pcjh.org or  

fill out an order form at the church! 

Happy Mother’s Day 

Sign up your  
children or 

grand children   
for our  

awesome    
summer long  

adventure! 

Contact Sarah 
Gensch at  

739-9591 for 
more details or 

go to 
www.pcjh.org 



April was a fun month!  We 

learned about windy weather 

while flying kits and crafted 

our own kites with a little tri-

angle geometry.  We also 

made really cool fossils and 

looked for fossils in Dino-

jello during Dinosaurs Ga-

lore Week.  Yvonne Henze 

talked to us about the impor-

tance of recycling during 

earth week and we got to visit 

the Teton County Recycling Center.  Our bugs are here 

too: ants, butterflies and ladybugs and we are taking 

great care of them so we can set them free in May.  We 

love spring and being able to get outdoors!  We hope you 

are enjoying spring and getting outdoors too!  

~ love, Mrs. Erin 

 Little Lambs  

Youth News Sunday School 

  

Kites, dinosaurs, fossils 

and bugs... oh my! 

 

 Fine Furniture Sale     

Saturday, May 5th.  We 

need students to help 

us on the Big Sale 

Day. 

 Spring Work Days – 

the whole month of 

May!  Post your job 

on the Job Board.  

Contact Preston for 

more details.  pgordon@pcjh.org 

 Special afternoon Youth Group on Sunday, 

May 6th.  Right after church!   

 May 13th & May 20th Youth Group from 5:30 

to 7:30pm! 

 Parents of Teenagers class with Pastor Ben 

through May 23rd. 

Join 

Us! 

 

Students were welcomed Easter Sunday 

morning to a room full of activities and 

crafts.  We celebrated the Risen Christ to-

gether.  Thank you volunteers for helping to 

make it all possible! 

 
Each flower stands 
for one person a 
child can tell about 
Jesus.  The vine is 
Jesus, helping us to 
grow in His love. 



HAVE YOU EVER VIEWED THE DESTRUCTION FROM A FLOOD 

OR TORNADO AND WANTED TO HELP THE VICTIMS? 
 
If your answer to this question is YES you may be interested in a new PCJH Mission ministry to provide Disaster Assistance 

locally, regionally, nationally or even internationally. 

 

Our plan is to establish a program to train people from PCJH and possibly other local church and community members so that 

we are ready to respond when a disaster strikes and people are in need.  Your Mission Team views this as a great opportunity 

to involve more people in our congregation in the “GO” portion of our “GATHER, GROW & GO” PCJH mission.  

 

However before we commit resources to this program we need YOU to let us know if YOU have an interest in learning more 

and possibly participating.  This type of program requires at least 15 participants to be effective and the Mission Team is 

hopeful that our congregation will respond enthusiastically. 

 

This article was published in the April Pinnacle and only two people responded to this request for an indication of interest.  

SO…..  if YOU have  an interest please  take a moment to  either call or  send an email to Bob Kopp,  your Mission  Elder, at  

203-2329 or bkopp@waldenasset.com.  Bob will then let you know if we have enough people who are interested and when 

the first organizational meeting will be held. 

Youth Spring Work Days are here! 

 
Support the Youth Mission team by hiring students to do 

your spring yard and house work throughout the month of 

May. Just fill out a request form (available at the church of-

fice or online at pcjh.org) and post it on the newly created 

"Job Board" that will be up at the church. You will be con-

tacted to set up the best time for the students to come work 

at your house. Suggested donation for labor is $20/hour. 

Please contact Preston Gordon with questions or if you need 

help receiving a request form at pgordon@pcjh.org. 

Visit www.pcjh.org or Presbyterian 

Church On the www.cfjh.org  website Or 

call church administration and speak to 

Jo or Becky about ALL volunteer & ser-

vice opportunities at PCJH 734-0388 

PCJH is going CAMPING at Colter  

Bay Campground the weekend of July 21st ! Everyone  

is invited to come share this experience of camping,  

playing,  and worshiping together in the glory of  

Grand Teton National Park. We have 2 large group  

campsites reserved for Saturday thru late Sunday  

with a possibility of also camping Friday, July 20th. Details to follow in fu-

ture Pinnacles. Please mark your calendars and save that weekend NOW for 

some unforgettable times together as a church family. 

 

If you don't want to trailer or tent camp,  cabins are available for rent - OR 

- you are more than welcome to just drive up from town and enjoy the day 

activities with us. 

  

Hope to see all you experienced and first time  

campers this summer ! 



MAY 2012  

STEPHEN MINISTER 

Barbara Simms 

MAY 2012 DEACON  
Pam Flores 

Dear PCJH Family, 

 

Hello there!  I’m Barbara Simms, a longtime PCJH 

member, past Deacon, current choir member and a 

Stephen Minister.  I am married, a step mom and 

have been a personal assistant for 22 years after 

working 4 years in the airport’s admin offices and 12 

years in the hospitality business.  That’s not count-

ing my ski bum winter of 1970/1971!  I moved to 

Jackson for good in 1974.   

 

Here is another minute about the Stephen Ministry 

service that is offered to everyone reading this.   

 

We experience change throughout our lives – some-

times invited, often not.  Change can be welcome, 

joyful, confusing, fearful, hopeful, filled with loss 

and grief, paralyzing, freeing and everywhere be-

tween.  Stephen Ministers have gone through a 

course of training and study to learn how to serve 

members of our Church community (and at times, 

our larger community) in practical, caring, Christian 

ways.  We are not counselors, we do not “fix” or 

“solve” and we do not have all the answers.  We do 

listen carefully, we commit to walking alongside 

someone who is going through a difficult time and 

we do so confidentially.  Similar to Deacons and Eld-

ers, the Stephen Ministers volunteer to serve in 

response to what each of us feels is a calling.  We 

are here to serve when you need us. 

 

If you would like to know more about Stephen Min-

istry or have a situation where we may be of ser-

vice, please do talk to Pastors 

Paul or Ben, or any of the 

Stephen Ministers. 

 

Love and Peace, 

Barbara  

 

Blessings to the wonderful PCJH congregation. 

 

I was born in Chicago and grew up in both Scotts-

dale, AZ and Anaheim, CA, where I was blessed to 

have my son, Max who is now forty-three.  I've had 

a number of careers including being a medical assis-

tant, flight attendant, and paralegal; however, my 

family persuaded me to pursue the world of fine 

art, which ultimately led me to beautiful Jackson 

Hole sixteen years ago.  Since I moved here from 

Arizona, I've been employed by several galleries, 

the most recent of which is Astoria Gallery.  I also 

work for a physician in Jackson. 

  

However, the most important part of my life has 

been my embracing of and dedication to the love and 

power of our Lord Jesus Christ.  Never having been 

particularly religious (I was "spiritual" with no di-

rection), my enlightenment occurred after watching 

several episodes of, of all things, "Touched By An 

Angel".  I know that sounds funny, but the messages 

given were so pure and sweet; I truly felt, for the 

first time in my life, the love of the Holy Spirit sur-

round me and I began to pursue Him and all the 

glory He represents.  I've attended several 

churches in Jackson, but found my home at 

PCJH.  As a shy person, I felt truly embraced by 

the power of love which is always present within 

PCJH. 

  

What a blessing and honor to serve as a Deacon. It 

seems a bit overwhelming and I have much to learn, 

but to have been given the opportunity to serve 

those in my Flock and offer assistance and a sympa-

thetic ear in any way I can is the most precious gift 

for me. I have been given an opportunity to recipro-

cate for all the kindnesses and love shown to me.  I 

can think of no better way to serve our Heavenly 

Father.  It is so good to be home. 

  

Yours in Christ Jesus, Pam Flores 



First Contact,  The Power of Prayer and an Accomplished Mission 
 

My reflections on the mission trip to the Agros Village of Tierra Nueva, Nicaragua, by: Jeff Hanson, April 23, 

2012. 

 

As I sit here with a fresh cup of coffee the first morning after returning from the Agros Mission trip to Tierra 

Nueva, Nicaragua, I am feeling overwhelmed once again by all of the emotions that are coming back to me as I am 

trying to write a summary for all of you to read. So that this doesn’t turn into a 500 page book, I think I can re-

lay the impact of the trip by breaking it down into the three categories I wrote in the title of this message – 

First Contact, The Power of Prayer, and An Accomplished Mission. 

 

First Contact:  To often the first thing everyone wants to hear about is “what did you build” on the mission trip. 

Without responding with a description of some super human building project, say the construction of a school in 

three days, you would certainly lose their attention and probably lead them to disappointment. So I am happy to 

report that our team built a bridge in 3 days. Now that I have your attention, I will tell you that it is a metaphori-

cal bridge that we built and it was actually a “connection” that we constructed. Our true mission was to make 

First Contact with the villagers of Tierra Nueva and to establish a working relationship with them so that they 

know we are there to support their efforts in the incredible struggle they have undertaken to build their village 

and clear their fields so they can begin their coffee & vegetable farms. 

 

So over the three days we spent with them we did exactly this. Thru several activities we interacted with the 

villagers and broke down the walls separating us and built them back up on firm foundations so that now they know 

we are here supporting them. In fact, with near tears in their eyes, they relayed to us how we are the answer to 

their prayers, which of course led to near tears in our eyes. 

 

The activities ranged from simple name games, singing songs, question and answer sessions to a puppet show, a 

campfire complete with marshmallows and s'mores and a terrifying game of baseball. It all culminated with a clos-

ing ceremony in which our team leaders, the Agros leaders and the Village leaders executed a formal contract 

establishing our church’s seven year commitment to this village. It was during these activities that we were able 

to have close interaction and build their trust. 

 

My closest interaction occurred with the campfire and marshmallow roasting. As Preston attempted to explain 

the goal was to put a marshmallow on the stick and hold it over the fire long enough to roast it but not so long as 

to burn it, he was met with some of the strangest looks you could imagine. As I bent over and began roasting my 

marshmallows, the looks turned to curiosity and several men started laughing at me. The women looked on equally 

as curious, but deferring to the men without taking action. After putting the browned marshmallow in my mouth 

and showed I was enjoying it, a mad rush ensued to give it a try. As each minute passed, the hesitation passed and 

hands began reaching out to me to pass them a marshmallow so they could try.  As I walked among first the men 

then the women and children, I was able to look deeply into their eyes. It was at this moment I felt and saw God’s 

will at work. It was as though all of their pain and suffering was lifted away if only for an instant or for several 

instances. What was replaced in their eyes was real joy and a sense that everything they are doing is worth it, 

that indeed God was answering their prayers. As the event ended with both groups sharing song and dance, we 

began walking out of the village side by side with the villagers no longer as strangers but as brothers and sisters. 

 

The Power Of Prayer:  As anyone can tell you, the basis for a good relationship is one in which both sides equally 

gain something from each other. Such is the case in our new relationship with the Tierra Nueva villagers. As we 

spread our message of hope and support to them, we received messages back as well. A very powerful moment 

occurred on the second day when one of the women stood up and broke into a long emotional prayer. As I sat lis-

tening to the translation I realized this prayer was not for the villagers, it was being directed towards our group. 

                                                            (continued on next page)  
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Cultural exchange made easy with a marshmallow 

roasting, s'more creating, guitar-led sing-a-long 

good time. 

Getting to know the Tierra Nueva Villagers. 

Transportation is challenging due to much needed road 

improvements. Ask any team member about our exciting 

rides in the truck! The villagers all walked or rode a 

horse. 

The Agros Nicaragua Adult Mission Team members (April 2012): Bob 

Kopp & Addie Pascal, (Trip Co-leaders), plus Chris Arrasmith, Deanna 

Fox, Preston Gordon, Jeff Hanson, Becky Kimmel, Debbie Kopp, Ben Pas-

cal, and George Scarlett. 

(Continued from previous page) 

 

She was asking God to watch over and protect us and thanking 

him for bringing us to them. As the prayer ended and a discus-

sion ensued, we were told by several villagers how God is a ma-

jor part of their lives and how they devote time every day to 

celebrating all that God has given them. What an incredible 

experience for our team. I mean here we are trying to bring 

hope and encouragement to them and they are praying for us 

and thanking God for what they have. Once again the will of 

God was showing itself to us thru these people and confirming 

to me that our work here is truly his will. As we left this event 

they told us that the primary thing they wanted was for us to 

continue to pray for them. I found this to be incredibly power-

ful and a realm testament to their faith as well as an incredible 

example of the power of prayer. 

 

An Accomplished Mission:  As I draw this message to a conclu-

sion my thoughts focus on the importance of this trip in the life 

of PCJH. After so much advance preparation and study, this 

trip marked a major milestone in the growth of our church’s 

mission. We have formed the bonds of friendship and support 

with the Agros Organization and with the Villagers of Tierra 

Nueva. We have answered God’s calling to gather, grow and 

go  and have set the stage for future trips to the village. So 

while we cannot relay stories of building physical structures 

and other “real” projects, I feel the building of our “bridge” 

and “connection” with Tierra Nueva has laid the foundation and 

will allow for the success of the trips which will be done in the 

future. To be clear, there is no shortage of “real” work pro-

jects to be worked on in this village – a primary potable water 

line covering 11 kilometers, the construction of 150 homes, con-

tinued clearing of land for the creation of fields for the coffee 

farms and other plantings, a community shelter area, a school 

and a church – but our trip accomplished what first needed to 

be done. We gave the villagers a message of hope and con-

firmed the opportunity to work for a real future. At the same 

time we formed a special bond thru the sharing of our Christian 

faith. So as I mentioned earlier, it was not Mission Accom-

plished, rather it was an Accomplished Mission. 

 

As the villagers asked, keep them in your daily prayers and con-

sider being a member on one the future trips to Tierra Nueva, 

it will change your life. 

 

Many thanks to Addie Pascal and Bob Kopp for their incredible 

leadership in bringing this trip to fruition.          

 

In God's Name,  Jeff Hanson 



MAY ANNIVERSARIES 2012 

 

Mr. & Mrs. Randy Reedy  May 1  Married 30 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Iobst  May 6 Married 35 years 

Merrill & Carole Seggerman  May 7 Married 57 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Jackson  May 9 Married 25 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Craig Sonderman  May 15 Married 20 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Sparks  May 17 Married 32 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Huhn  May 19 Married 33 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Brooks Harshman  May 22 Married 36 years 

Mr. And Mrs. Pete Forster  May 23 Married 48 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Ron Miller  May 23 Married 30 years 

Dr. & Mrs. Jim Stockhouse  May 27 Married 35 years 

Mr. & Mrs. John Valiante  May 29 Married 36 years 

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Deland  May 30 Married 25 years 

MAY Birthdays  2012 

 
 Mike Jones  May 1  

 Karlene Owens  May 2  

 Maria Brecker  May 4 

 Melissa Gill  May 4 

 Julie Huot   May 7  

 Steve Price   May 7  

 Becky Kimmel  May 8  

 Linda Soper   May 9  

 Emma Bode   May 10  

 Jim Byrne   May 10  

 Melissa Kussy   May 10  

 Rachel Harshman   May 11  

 Wes Womack   May 11  

 August Wittig   May 12  

 Scott Zabriskie   May 12  

 Bob Muth   May 13 

 Christine Windey   May 13  

 Megan Dufault   May 14  

 Terri Hayden   May 14  

 Vivienne Mattheis   May 14  

 Stevie Iobst   May 15  

 Alexa Luther   May 15  

 Carol Lewis   May 16  

 John Valiante   May 16  

 Kraig Kobert   May 17  

 Larry North   May 17  

 Caroline Henninger   May 18  

 Suzanne Kemmerer   May 18 

 Barbara Simms   May 19  

 Ken Taylor   May 19  

 Ken Blount   May 20  

 Shepard Humphries   May 20  

 Maddy Remlinger   May 20  

 Lafon Ward   May 21  

 Ryan Mathis   May 22  

 Bob Lerch   May 23  

 Tom Chrystie   May 24  

 Dani Long   May 24  

 Jo Holton   May 25  

 Melissa Fox   May 26  

 Mary Waid   May 26  

 Joe Amdor   May 28  

 Laura Miller   May 28  

 Layla Robertson   May 28  

 Robert Watsabaugh   May 28  

 Blake Clark   May 31  

 Judy Legg   May 31  

Fellowship is REALLY needing volunteers to sign 

up for snacks after both worship services this 

spring/summer. If you would consider doing this, 

or with a friend, please either sign up on the 

sheets located in the church lobby or by calling 

the church office 734-0388. Your time and ef-

forts are very much appreciated by all who like to 

gather after worship. Bless you and those ef-

forts. 

 

 

 

See pages  

in color. 
 

Visit 

www.pcjh.org 

 
If you are interested in joining our 

Host Committee Team please email 

cindydahlin@hotmail.com. It is a 

wonderful opportunity to host ap-

proximately 8 new members at your 

home for dinner once a year and open 

that opportunity for new PCJH mem-

bers to connect with others. The dinners have proven to be an im-

portant part of welcoming our new church families to our congre-

gation AND... have been alot of fun too ! 

 

Thanks so much for considering being part of this ministry. 
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The Presbyterian Church 

Of Jackson Hole 

P. O. Box 7530 

1251 South Park Loop Road 

Jackson, WY  83002 

May2012 

The Mission of The Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole is  

Passing on the Faith  
as we Gather to love God; 

Grow to know and follow Jesus; and 

Go and make a difference. 

All are welcome and all are needed as we advance this significant mission for the 

21st Century. 

Www.pcjh.org 
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EMERGENCY NUMBER:   

WHEN GOD SEEMS FAR AWAY 

CALL:  PSALM 139 


